
The Flat Earth Psyop

The video is a seminar by my good friend, Dr. John Gideon Hartnett, an
Australian physicist and cosmologist, and a Christian with a biblical
creationist worldview. His biosketch.

It’s my prayer that any person who is a true born-again believer in the Lord
Jesus Christ who believes the earth is flat would please consider what Dr.
Hartnett has to say. It’s one thing for a Christian to believe the earth is
flat, but I consider it far more serious to actively promote it! Those who do
are unwittingly being used by people who do not have our best interests at
heart!

Partial Transcript

I don’t want anyone to take anything I say personally because what I’m
talking about here today are models and theories and conspiracies. So it’s
not on the person, it’s on the content.

My argument today will be that the Flat Earth arguments are in fact a modern
day pysop, psychological operation.

Now who here believes the Earth is flat? I would say 30, maybe more. I would
argue that you wouldn’t if not for the existence of the internet. My
contention is that this psyop is actually a CIA designed psyop designed to
discredit primarily Christians as crazy people to divide the truth community
and distract us all during this very serious time when tyranny is so rapidly
rising.

The psyop may also be a mechanism to eventually justify a clamp down on
misinformation. You see they provide the misinformation, and then they clamp
down. That’s problem, solution, right? This is the typical plan that they
use.

So how did the internet, YouTube primarily, help spread a conspiracy theory?
This article I’m going to read you now is from the BBC in 2019. I’m quoting
from this article:

https://www.jamesjpn.net/science/the-flat-earth-psyop/
https://biblescienceforum.com/about/biosketch/


But Google is a CIA controlled organization used to spy on everyone as well
as manipulate what we think. It’s a real propaganda machine. So you start
putting one and two together and you see where that leads.

But modern day Flat Earth conspiracy stories, ideas, whatever you want to
call it, really started with Eric Dubay with the publication of his book and
video in 2014. And his videos very quickly spread through the internet and
YouTube.

Who is Eric Dubay? Well, let’s have a look. He’s written quite a few books,
Two Hundred Proofs the Earth is Not a Spinning Ball, Flat Earth Conspiracy,
The Atlantean Conspiracy, Flatlantis, Spiritual Science, The Earth Plain,
Flat Earth FAQ. So he’s got a lot of these sort of challenging, I would call
them true conspiracy concepts. Some of them are a little bit crazy in the
time also depending on where you’re coming from.

I could honestly state as a scientist that no way is he a serious scientist.
I can say that unequivocally. I went to his YouTube page and he says: “I am a
40 year old author, Yogi and president of the International Flat Earth
Research Society.” And over there on the right also not so clear he talks
about Flat Earth and soul lure systems, and something called The Matrix
Reincarnation Soul Trap. This doesn’t sound like serious science to me. So
he’s not a Christian, he’s a yogi of some sort. So maybe he’s a Hindu, and
that religion teaches the universe is 150 trillion years old. Even big bang



Believers only believe it’s around 13.8 billion years old. He believes in
this Matrix reincarnation, whatever that is. I don’t really know I don’t
really care. But it doesn’t sound like science. He rejects all of modern
physics. Now look this up on his website. All modern physics at least for the
last 500 years and possibly going back even to 2200 years since Archimedes
and Euclid and people like that. So why would you trust anything this guy
says?

Look I must admit, I don’t know what all the Flat Earth models are. I haven’t
spent time to investigate them. But I have investigated his and what he says.
Not all flat earthers agree with each other also. This is something I also
found. They’re not monolithic, and they even dispute amongst themselves.

(End of partial transcript.)

Please listen to the entire talk by Dr. Hartnett if you are still convinced
the earth is flat.)


